HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, August 28, 2012
5:30pm

In attendance were:
Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Gary Branch (PSL), Craig Supplee (San Rafael), Michael Henry (CHUN), Craig Demmon (Uptown), Suzette Reddick, Chris Murdy (red Peak), Alex Krasnel (Saunders), Albus Brooks (City Council)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the July meeting were read and approved as written, except that “if and” is now stricken from the paragraph on Tammen Hall
Councilman Albus Brooks Report

Councilman Brooks answered a brief question about why the proclamation for Hercules industries was withdrawn.

Redevelopment of the old University of Colorado Medical Campus. There have apparently been three developers that of the attempted to come up with a project for that site. Serious consideration is being given to an urban Wal-Mart. Wal-Mart believes that it has created a model where it's not so big-box store would fit appropriately into an urban residential neighborhood. This is controversial to say the least. Tax increment financing would be required to accomplish this project. No such applications been filed present time, and it will take at least six months after submission of such an application to get it passed. There has been some concern that Wal-Mart should be denied access to Denver because it is a nonunion organization. Some expressed the thought that land-use development should be evaluated on the merits of the proposal not ideology of the people making the decision.

Using information provided by Councilman Brooks, Brantigan pointed out the similarities between the redevelopment of the medical campus to the redevelopment of the St. Luke's campus. When St. Luke's was combined with Presbyterian Hospital on the Presbyterian Hospital campus, it was done so with the premise that the land underneath St. Luke's hospital was extraordinarily valuable, particularly to Canadian developers who were active in Denver at the time. St. Luke's Hospital then became a money pit with maintenance of the site consuming many millions of dollars. In the end the property was practically donated to stop the continuing economic drain on the institution. Apparently the original asking price for of the University hospital campus was about $34 million, reflecting the belief that it was an extraordinarily valuable piece of property. Over the years most of that money has been consumed by maintenance costs. The old campus remains a financial drain on the new institution.

US Patent Office

There is good news for the Five Points area. The US patent office division is coming to Denver. This $450 million project should create about 1000 jobs in our area. Everyone greeted this announcement with the enthusiasm.

DeTaboring amendment;
There was a brief discussion of the city's need to avoid returning taxes to the taxpayer as is required by the Tabor law. If such an amendment is accomplished this is presented as not being a new tax. It's hard to see how canceling the tax refund is any different from a tax increase. Many services need financial help. The four primary service increases necessary include:

· Increasing library hours
· 300 or so new lane miles of paving
· Increasing rec center hours to decrease juvenile delinquency

· Increasing the number of police, certain currently at 1980 levels

Homeless camping 
Homeless homeless camping regulations require a good definition of what camping really is. There has been some discussion about that. Sleeping on someone’s lawn, for example, is not considered camping unless the sleeper has a sleeping bag, for example. Significant progress has been made on the homeless problems, but a recent survey demonstrated that on any given night there 300 of homeless who do not want to move to an available shelter. The magnitude of this problem is not clear, and this will be an agenda item for next months meeting.

One City Block

Construction of the One City Block project has begun. There has been some concern about dirt moving trucks loose in the neighborhood and the hazard that they provide for children going to school near the project. Saunders has addressed the concern and the Saunders representative took notes on the neighbors concerns. He discussed the possibility of enforcing more specificity in the route trucks take. He points out the dirt trucks are generally contract labor and therefore less likely to follow directions. The problems associated with herding cats comes to mind.
The need for good contact information was stressed. There is an email for the project, and there's a pager number. The page number reaches corporate headquarters is not answered after business hours. The need for a 24-hour access to emergency number was emphasized.

onecityblockconstruction@Gmail.com
303 250 8692

Nineteenth Street
Good progress has been made on converting 19th into a two-way street. The top 10 list of streets to become two-way streets has been announced. Councilman Brooks will bring that list to the next meeting, but high priority has been given to 19th St. It is believed that the conversion to two-way can be accomplished by the spring of 2013.

Benedict Fountain Park 
Craig Supplee showed a diagram of the proposed park. The question of the use of patterned concrete has been raised. There's been no additional information available since last meeting. It is suspected that the plan to convert to patterned concrete is not a question of cost but a question of maintenance cost. We as a group would like to know if this is the case. It might be possible to create some kind of a maintenance district were to create a neighborhood run maintenance program to aid in creating a quality project here.

Presbyterian St. Luke's hospital report

All remains quiet on the Southern front. There's no additional information concerning the hotel. It's not clear where in the corporate structure of HCA this proposal lives.

Cathedral Properties

Michael Henry reports that a one-year leases been signed with a homeless support group providing services by connecting with other functioning agencies. It is Henry's hope that this organization can be supported so that it becomes long-term tenants of the cathedral properties.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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